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IMPORTANT DATES 

Nov 
Thur 17 T4 School Fees Due 

  Reconciliation Year 4 9.50am 

Sun 20 End of Year of Mercy/Feast of Christ the King 

Mon 21 End of Year of Mercy Prayer 8.45am 

  Skin Cancer Action Week 

Tue 22 AGM 7pm 

Wed 23 Reconciliation Year 3 

Fri 25  School Disco K - 6 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 

We thank God that Mr Cronin remained safe during the recent earthquakes in New Zealand and we pray for the families of 

those who have been affected by the disaster.  We look forward to Mr Cronin’s return next week with new ideas and          

affirma)ons of the work that we do at St Mary’s. 

We have had a very exci)ng week with Brant Garvey’s visit last Friday and a visit from Scitech on Wednesday.  A special thank 

you to the P & F Execu)ve for organising Brant’s visit.  It was inspiring to listen to Brant speak about his journey of ‘no excuses’ 

and share his highs and lows of compe)ng at the Paralympics in Rio.  I was amazed by the depth of ques)ons asked by the 

students and congratulate Taylor in Year 2 and Milly in Year 5 on winning a ‘noXcuses’ cap for their thought provoking       

ques)ons:  “Which of the three sports - running, cycling and swimming did you enjoy the most?” and “If you had two legs for a 

day, what would you do?” Brant graciously took the )me to answer the ques)ons and was also impressed by the level of    

interest from the students. 

The children were very excited by the hands on ac)vi)es provided by Scitech on Wednesday.  Thanks to Mrs Murray for      

organising this interac)ve and very worthwhile event.  

On Tuesday 22 November we have St Mary’s Annual Community Mee)ng at 7pm in the MPR.  This is an occasion where the 

community comes together to hear reports on work and achievements of both the School Board and the P & F during 2016. 

Following the reports, there will be nomina)on and elec)on of office bearers for the 2017 school year.  As per CEO School 

Board Cons)tu)on, no general business will be discussed.  An agenda for the School ACM accompanies today’s newsleBer.  

Please note that paper copies will not be distributed on Tuesday evening.  The ACM is an important event in the life and work 

of our school and I urge parents to aBend, thus showing support and apprecia)on for the work of the P & F and School Board 

this year.  As is tradi)on, two guest speakers from Headspace have been invited to address parents on the topic of ‘Mental 

Health and Well Being.’  

I have very much enjoyed my )me on duty at kiss and drive for the past two weeks and I urge all users of St Mary’s Kiss and 

Drive and the car park to follow the school guidelines.  It is of par)cular importance to be conscious of safety for all when   

using this area of the school as we get busier and perhaps a liBle less pa)ent as the year draws to a close. 

Yours in Christ 

Helen Brown 

Short Term Principal 

Address: Box 247 Bunbury 6230 

Telephone: 9726 7500 

Fax: 9791 3219 

Email: admin@stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au 

Newsletter items: evans.aurelia@cathednet.wa.edu.au 

Web Page:  www.stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au  

Vision Statement 
 

 



SCHOOL DISCO 

An end of year disco will be held on Friday 25 November in the hall with Kindy to Year 3 invited from 6pm to 

7.15pm and Years 4 - 6 from 7.30pm to 9pm.  The theme is Fancy Dress and the cost is $3 per student. 

 

FEAST OF CHRIST THE KING 

This Sunday celebrates the feast of Christ the King. This is the final Sunday in the Church’s        

liturgical year. The )tle of the feast may sound triumphal, but the liturgy has us look at Christ on 

the cross. It is through the cross and by our union with Him that his Kingdom will come. The   

Bunbury Parish is coming together to celebrate a mul)cultural meal  and celebra)on aJer the 

10am Mass. All are invited to share in this celebra)on and are asked to contact the parish office 

97212141 if aBending.  

 

BOOK CLUB 

Issue 8 Book Club orders have been sent to Scholas)c and should be back within the next two weeks. 

 

UNIFORM NOTES 

All Kindergarten and Pre Primary orders have been processed and will be distributed within the next few days.  

Students from Years 1 to 6 are welcome to place orders before the end of the school year by leaving an order at 

the Uniform Shop on Friday mornings or at the office.  The Uniform Shop will be open on Friday 27 January 2017 

from 8.30am to 10am for any uniform requirements. 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

A lady’s engagement ring has been found within the vicinity of the 

school.  If you suspect it may be yours, please contact the school 

office.  Thank you. 

 

KISS AND DRIVE 

Please inform all rela)ves, friends or care agencies that if picking up or dropping off students through Kiss and 

Drive, there are safety guidelines in place.  There are two allocated bays and cars must line up single file making 

their way forward.  For the safety of all, other vehicles must not pass the cars in these bays as students exit their 

car from the leJ side.  Cars are not to reverse out of the parking bays in front of the administra)on building during 

drop off and pick up )mes. 

 

HPE NEWS 

Splash and Dash 

The Bunbury Swimming Club will host a Fun Summer Carnival for 6 -14 Year olds on Sunday 20 November.  Warm 

up at 9am for a 10am start.  The online link for entries is: hBp://www.myswimresults.com.au/Meet.aspx?

MeetID=AUS%7C3388 

STUDENT AWARDS 

SCHOOL NEWS 

YEAR 1 Georgia Rodgers Oliver Stewart   

YEAR 2 Kody Hopley Elianna Cross Leo Pemberton  

YEAR 3 Olivia Bambrick Christian Spinelli   

YEAR 4 Henley O’Reilly Jasmin Tan Amy Hunter  

YEAR 5 Kace Brand Aurora Postma   

YEAR 6 Kayde Waldock Raegan Carr   

A.R. 50% Xavier Hunter A.R. 75% Michela Villani Maddison Klem 

A.R. 100% Lani Cahill Mary Hynes Jessica Kennedy  

A.R. 2ND 100% Calla Bott    

50KM Imogen de Chanéet Lani Cahill   

CAN YOU ASSIST IN THE LIBRARY? 
If you have a spare hour in week 8 (28 Nov – 2 

Dec) to assist with book covering, it would be 

greatly appreciated.  We ask that helpers stay in 

the library to cover the books as we have a limited 

number of covering rolls. 

Thank you 

Vicki and Helen 



Busselton Iron Kids 

Calling all kids aged 7-13!  Become an IRONKIDS Champion on Saturday 3 December 2016 when you complete 

the kids only version of the SunSmart IRONMNAN Western Australia.  See: 

hBp://ap.ironman.com/triathlon/events/asiapac/ironman/western-australia/ironkids.aspx#ixzz4OeBMDLMk 

Nina’s Triathlon 

Congratula)ons to all the lady compe)tors who recently completed the Nina’s Triathlon last Sunday.  St Mary’s 

entered a team made up of:  Rose Anderson, Megan Turpin, Anika Skehan, Gill Alber) and Amy Andersson.  Also 

compe)ng at the Triathlon were parents Lee Dabic, Dannelle Steele and Ricky Smith.  Apologies if I missed you. 

Roses for Remembrance Day 

A big thanks to Alison Piacen)ni for suppling the lovely roses for our Remembrance Day Service last Friday.  My 

thanks also go to Kayde, Gabriella, Skye, Jake and Xavier for their efforts in preparing and running the service.  

 

We were lucky enough to have Scitech visit our school yesterday. The Year Ones to Threes 

enjoyed their show and workshop on ‘Party Animals’ and the Year Fours to Sixes were trying their 

best to be ‘Nature Ninjas’. 



 

Cyber Safety Corner 
Topic 1 

Keeping your children safe online 

Your children’s online world is as much a part of their life as offline, so it is crucial that you 
are as involved in supporting their online wellbeing as you are their physical health. Your 
skills in rule setting, support, guidance and respect are just as important to helping ensure 
your kids enjoy positive digital experiences and to help them gain confidence in asking for 
advice and support. Knowing they are equipped to make sound decisions and manage risks 
online is so important, especially with the number of internet-enabled devices that can be 
used without adult supervision (https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent/staying-safe/online-
basics) 

Next week’s focus: Strategies used by parents to keep their children safe online. 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 



 

Audi"on applica"on forms available 

in the office. 


